Winter 2008

We seek to reclaim the Biblical and historical commitment of the people of faith to care for the poor who are sick. The Clinic provides quality, affordable healthcare and health education to the growing number of low income, uninsured working people of Nashville who do not have access to primary medical care.

Thomas W. Henderson, M.D. Medical Director

Board of Directors S. Jackson Faris, Chairman Robert Alford, M.D. Kathryn Celauro Ernest Clevenger Hilton Dean Rev. Enoch Fuzz David Gaw, M.D. Eleanor Graves, M Ed. Fred Holladay Joseph C. Hutts Mike Kopp John W. Lamb, M.D. Charles N. Martin, Jr. Steve McHugh Babs Oglesby Philip M. Pfeffer Christine P. Sharpe Cathy Sowers Terry Warren

Advisory Board Joe M. Rodgers, Chairman Charles Caudill John Crawford Hank Davis Kirby Davis J. D. Elliott Mark and Martha Ezell Jeff Gaw Gary Gober Burton P. Grant, M.D. Bill & Phyllis Gregg Steve Gregory Alicia Griffin, DDS Rick Hart Jeff Landman, M.D. Rich Maradik Michael Stephanides, M.D. Mark Vandiver Mark Willoughby Frank Woods

From the Heart





Primary Healthcare For The Working Uninsured

Nashville Business Journal honors "Dr. Tom" as a Health Care Hero

Dr. Tom Henderson was thinking of retiring after decades of doctoring and raising a family. Instead, he moved to Nashville and became director of a clinic for the working poor – Faith Family Medical Clinic.

Before directing the faith-based clinic at 326 21st Ave. in Nashville, Henderson, 60, had practiced medicine in Southeast Missouri and raised four children. It was on a trip to Nashville Henderson and his wife decided to move to Music City to help Faith Family open. They moved to Nashville in 2001 and the clinic opened Oct. 8 of that year.

"We serve uninsured people who are working," says Henderson. "The fees that are charged cover about 20 percent of our costs. The rest of it has to come from donations." Fees range from \$10 to \$30 and the clinic can refer patients to surgeons and specialists who offer discounts.

For Henderson, practicing medicine is an intellectual stimulation – a chance to help. "I'm a physician still around who loves medicine," he says. Faith Family's care is preferable in many cases to expensive emergency rooms, Henderson says, especially because too many patients are going to emergency rooms for minor ailments and ER bills can range from \$600 to \$1,000.

Janet Walls says her daughter is a nursing student who Henderson instructed. "I think the thing that impressed me the most was his teaching spirit," says Walls. Henderson says he believes in teaching students well because they could be your doctors in the future.

Walls says Henderson encourages patients to alter lifestyles to improve health and that the clinic is needed, especially as medical resources for the poor are shrinking.

"The clinic is kind of a well-kept secret," says Walls.

Reprinted from September 21, 2007 jstinson@bizjournals.com 615-846-4254



Laura Hobson, Executive Director

Laura Hobson joined Faith Family Medical Clinic in the summer of 2007 and has recently been named the new Executive Director. She holds her undergraduate degree from Vanderbilt University and a Masters of Social Work from the University of Tennessee, Nashville.

Laura is originally from Memphis, but since her days at Vanderbilt, has considered Nashville her "second home." After her graduation, she was the recipient of the Vanderbilt Wattles Fellowship at Lloyds of London. She then returned to Memphis and joined her family's residential real estate business. In 1995, she and her brother purchased the business from her parents. Laura continued to sell, but also handled the day-to-day operations of the firm. In 2001, Laura decided to return to Nashville and pursue a career working in the non-profit sector. She most recently has been working at the Saint Thomas Hospital Foundation as the Corporate Partnership Manager.

We are excited about her wealth of experience and look forward to her many contributions to Faith Family Medical Clinic. If you would like more information or a tour of Faith Family, please give Laura a call at 305-3805 or email her at lhobson@faithmedical.org.

Employees of Dell volunteer at Faith Family Medical Clinic







Mike Rees

Christmas Card from a student who volunteered in the fall of 2007.

Dear great people of FFMC,

Thank you for letting me be a part of this ministry. In the past few months, I have had the privilege of hearing dozens of patients talk about the care they receive here and how valued they feel. They often talk about how long it has been since they have felt such compassion.

I am constantly motivated to continue pursuing a career in healthcare because of what I see each of you do – how you provide a friendly face, a kind word, extra care to get the right medicine or a healing touch. You are truly working as the hands and feet of Christ and I am honored to have been a part.

Thank you for taking me in, teaching me, and allowing me to learn from you.

Merry Christmas, Michelle

PATIENT STORIES



Lindy Gillespie

Lindy Gillespie is employed full-time at a small local company that does not provide health insurance. When she enrolled in Bridges to Care, they recommended that she call Faith Family Medical Clinic for an appointment. The practitioners at Faith Family discovered that her blood pressure was very high and they scheduled an arteriogram for her at an affordable fee. In addition, Lindy suffers from migraine headaches and again, the practitioners at Faith Family were able to arrange an affordable MRI. Based on the results of the tests, the practitioners have been able to give her the necessary and appropriate treatment.

Lindy pays \$10 for each visit to the clinic and has now been a patient for 2 years. She is grateful to Dr. Henderson and the other staff for making it possible for her to have good medical care at a cost she can afford.

"The staff at the clinic really care about me." Lindy Gillespie

Chris and Hettie-Marie moved to Nashville in 2006 so that Hettie-Marie could pursue her singing career and her dream of obtaining a recording contract. Chris also decided to launch a company producing healthy breakfast foods. Because they are both self-employed and Chris has ulcerative colitis, they have been unable to obtain health insurance.

The Barrolls met Dr. Lisa Crowe, a physician at Faith Family Medical Clinic, at their church and began coming to Faith Family for medical care. Chris's prescriptions previously cost \$1000 per month, but the Faith Family staff helped him access pharmaceutical company programs that have reduced his cost to \$200 per month. Since coming to Faith Family, Hettie-Marie



Chris, Hettie-Marie and Noelle

became pregnant and Dr. Crowe referred her to an OB-GYN specialist who provided care for a reduced fee.

"We feel incredibly blessed to have found the kind physicians and staff at Faith Family Medical Clinic." Chris & Hetti-Marie Barroll

MEMORIUMS

In memory of:

Given by:

Ms. Dolores Bain

Ms. Phillis Robinson

Ms. Maurine Bates

Dr. & Mrs. Rubel Shelly

Ms. Mary Jo Berry

Ms. Martha Jane Peeples Avery

Mrs. Pearl W. Binkley

Ms. Sara Whitten

Mrs. Ruby Bowen

Dr. & Mrs. Thomas W. Henderson

Ms. Peggy Bradley

Mr. Louis Bradley

Mr. Paul Burger

Mr. & Mrs. Ken Burger

Mr. Austin Cooper

Dr. & Mrs. Rubel Shelly

Mr. John Dixon

Dr. & Mrs. E. William Ewers

Ms. Flora Freeze

Mustard Seed Outreach

Mr. Paul Heap

Ms. Mary Weeks

Mr. Steve Howe

Star Realty & Auction

Ms. Sue Hudgens

Ms. Mary Weeks

Mr. Ernest McDaniel

Mr. & Mrs. Ken Burger

Ms. Nellie M. Moser

Ms. Evelyn M. Andre

Mrs. Ruth B. Reynolds

Mr. Anthony L. Reynolds

Dr. Houston Sarratt

Mrs. Jean Dennison

Mr. Coy Smith

Ms. Susan Leary

HONORARIUMS

In honor of:

Given by:

Ms. Vivian Baty

Ms. Lucy A. Baty

Mr. Ernie Clevenger

Mr. & Mrs. Bob Johnson

Ms. Dearing Davis

Hawthorn Charitable Foundation

Dr. William Ewers

Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Crabtree

Dr. William Ewers

Mrs. Jean Dennison

Dr. David Gaw

Mr. & Mrs. Willie K. Davis

Dr. David Gaw

Mr. Hugh Green

Dr. David Gaw

Mr. Larry D. Wilks

Dr. Tom Henderson

Mr. & Mrs. Nick Tenpenny

Dr. Leslie J. Higgins

Mr. & Mrs. Ron Coles

Dr. & Mrs. Mark Jacoke, Mr. &

Mrs. Ron Wenzler, Mr. John

Curley, Mr. Ed Douglas, Ms.

Mary Ann Lass

Mr. Dorsey Tynes

Mrs. Sheree Keith

Mr. Samuel E. Stumpf

Mr. John Lamb

Mr. Robert Barber

Mr. & Mrs. John Lamb

Mr. Ronald E. Overfield

Mrs. Babs Oglesby

Mr. & Mrs. John R. Burch

Dr. Scott Parker

Ms. Mary Weeks

Mr. & Mrs. Phil Pfeffer

Gillespie Land Development

Mr. Dorsey Tynes

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Condra Fnd.

Ms. Janet Walls

Dr. & Mrs. Minadeo

IN-KIND GIFTS

Ms. Jane E. Campbell

Ms. Roberta Cheatham

Continuous Care Services

Dr. Lisa Crowe

Mr. & Mrs. Gary Gober

Mr. Wayne Johnson

Mr. & Mrs. Walter King

Mr. & Mrs. Estle McCool

Dr. Charles Morton

Dr. & Mrs. J.W. Oglesby

Ms. Cindy Shearer

Ms. Martha Sheehan

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Sheehan

Dr. & Mrs. P. Z. Vora

Ms. Marian Whitfield

We are so grateful for your donations which make up 85% of the Faith Family Medical Center's budget. We hope you will continue to support us financially and with your prayers.

Thank You!

OUR DONORS

The HCA Foundation Memorial Foundation

Ezell Foundation
Martin Foundation

First Presbyterian Church Dr. & Mrs. David Gaw Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Maxwell Pfeffer Foundation Ms. Kate Hudson Regan West End Home Foundation

Blue Cross Blue Shield Community Trust Brentwood United Methodist Ch. Mr. Thomas E. Carter Dandridge Trust, Episcopal Diocese of Tennessee Mr. & Mrs. Harrison Davis Mr. & Mrs. Mark Ezell Frist Foundation Harpeth Hills Church of Christ Mr. & Mrs. W. H. Lassiter Jr. Mrs. Sarah F. McClellan Melkus Family Foundation Mr. & Mrs. Wilbur Sensing Jr. Mr. John Spence St. Thomas Health Services SunTrust Banks T & T Foundation Mr. Greg Thurman

Aladdin Industries Foundation
American Constructors
Mr. James H. Beck
Belmont Heights Baptist Church
Boulevard Bolt
Brentwood Rotary Charitable Fnd.
Brook Hollow Baptist Church
Dr. & Mrs. Howard A. Burris III
Mr. & Mrs. Charles H. Caudill
Center For Inflammatory Disease
Mr. Sung Eun Choi
Christ Presbyterian Church
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Clark
Mr. Ernest Clevenger III

Ms. Nellie Ward Cole Community Foundation Mr. & Mrs. Dan E. Conner Dr. Dan Connor. Covenant Presbyterian Church Mr. William S. Cross Jr. Mr. & Mrs. W. Kirby Davis Jr. Mr. & Mrs. Hilton Dean Mrs. Jean Dennison **DET Distributing Company** Doric Masonic Lodge F.& A.M. Dr. & Mrs. Webb J. Earthman **Exchange Club Charities** Dr. Jan Van Eys Dr. and Mrs. Gilbert D. Ezell Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Ezell Mr. & Mrs. S. Jackson Faris Mr. & Mrs. John D. Ferguson First Christian Church Mr. & Mrs. David A. Flow M. Stratton Foster Charitable Fnd. Dr. and Mrs. Thomas F. Frist Jr. Mr. & Mrs. Robert Frist Mr. & Mrs. Doyle Gaw Mr. & Mrs. Gary Gober Dr. Donald W. Griffin Mr. & Mrs. James Griffith Hawthorn Charitable Foundation Dr. & Mrs. Harold Hazelip Helping Hands Foundation Dr. & Mrs. Thomas W. Henderson Mr. & Mrs. Robert C. Hilton Mr. & Mrs. Wayland Holyfield Mr. & Mrs. J. Randall Hooper Mr. Joe Hutts Mr. & Mrs. William B. King Mr. & Mrs. Marty Kittrell Dr. & Mrs. Peter J. Kyne LifeWay Christian Resources Mr. & Mrs. David Litzkow Mr. & Mrs. Patrick McClarty Mick Foundation Nehemiah Foundation Dr. & Mrs. J.W. Oglesby Mr. & Mrs. Ty Osman Kyung M. Pang Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Parker Mr. & Mrs. Richard & Robin **Ingram Patton** Mr. & Mrs. Thomas M. Patton

Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth H. Pinkston Mr. & Mrs. Richard Ragsdale Mr. & Mrs. Ben R. Rechter Ms. Helen G. Ruley Mrs. Jo D. Rutherford Mr. & Mrs. Charles Sanders Dr. Terry Sawyer Mr. & Mrs. Douglas Smith Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Smith Southwind Health Partners Mr. & Mrs. Michael Sowers Mrs. Neika Stephens Dr. & Mrs. Hyatt Sutton Mr. Dean A. Thompson Mr. & Mrs. John A. Thweatt Mr. & Mrs. James Vandiver Village Chapel Mr. & Mrs. Chuck Webb West End United Methodist Ch. Westminister Presbyterian Ch. Mr. & Mrs. Mark Willoughby Mr. Stephen F. Wood Woodmont Christian Church Woodmont Hills Church of Christ

Dr. & Mrs. Clark E. Archer Dr. Preston H. Bandy **Baptist Healing Hospital Trust** Mr. Nicholas Bridges & Mrs. Margaret McGirr Mr. & Mrs. Bill G. Brooks Mr. A. Carter Brown Jr. Dr. & Mrs. Lonnie Burnett Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Collins Mr. Rob Crichton Mr. & Mrs. J. Greer Cummings Mr. & Mrs. Nevin H. Downs First Management Services Dr. William Gavigan Dr. & Mrs. W. R. Gaw Mr. & Mrs. Mark W. Gaw Mr. Jeff Gaw Glen Leven Presbyterian Church Mr. & Mrs. C. Brent Hayes Dr. & Mrs. Julian Heitz Mr. & Mrs. Guy Hicks Mr. & Mrs. David B. Ingram Dr. Mary Frances Kerr Mr. & Mrs. Mike Kopp Dr. & Mrs. John W. Lamb

Mr. & Mrs. Ed T. Lancaster Ms. Susan Leary Lewis & Co. Marketing Communications Mr. & Mrs. Alan McCracken Mr. & Mrs. Harold Mitchell Mr. & Mrs. Larry J. Musick Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Nash Mr. & Mrs. Timothy F. Netsch Mr. & Mrs. Don Perry Mr. Robert Ramsey Mr. & Mrs. Phillip Roe Mr. & Mrs. James Stansell Jr. Mr. Michael Teo Mr. Gregory Turner Mr. & Mrs. John Vest Ms. Kathleen Whalen Mr. & Mrs. Gerald C. Wigger Mr. & Mrs. George D. Wright Mr. & Mrs. Tom Wylly Mr. & Mrs. Franklin V. York Mr. and Mrs. William F. Youree Dr. Arnulfo A. Agbunag Mr. & Mrs. Jack Agee Mr. W. B. Akers Dr. William Alford Jr. Dr. Joseph Allen Mr. Newton Allen Jr. Ms. Evelyn M. Andre Mr. L.H. Armistead, III Mr. & Mrs. J. Hunter Atkins Mr. William (Wes) Ayers Dr. & Mrs. Kenneth S. Babe Jr. Mr. & Mrs. Ben Baker Ms. Wendy Beasley Bellevue Rotary Club Mr. & Mrs. Frank Benton Mrs. Betsy Bibb Mr. Claude Blankenship Mr. & Mrs. H. E. Bonds Mr. & Mrs. John Bornstein Mr. & Mrs. Jim Bradfield Dr. W. Glenn Bradham Mr. Louis Bradley Mr. & Mrs. J. M. Brakefield Mr. & Mrs. Charles W. Brandon Ms. Martha Bratcher Dr. Richard D. Buchanan Mr. & Mrs. John R. Burch Jr.

Mr. & Mrs. Ken Burger Mr. & Mrs. James T. Burton Mr. & Mrs. Jamie Burton Ms. Jane E. Campbell Mr. & Mrs. Mike Carlson Mr. & Mrs. Paul Cates Ms. Kathryn Behm Celauro Mr. & Mrs. Terry Chesser Christian Women's Fellowship of Woodmont Christian Church Mr. Donald E. Claytor Mr & Mrs Charles Cline Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Corcoran Mr. & Mrs. Richard Cowart The Honorable Karl Dean Dr. & Mrs. Roy L. DeHart Mr. Leland P. Domann Mr. Guy R. Dotson Rodeano Douglas Mr. & Mrs. Tim DuBois Dr. & Mrs. Winfield C. Dunn Mr. Terrance Dunnavant Mr. & Mrs. Chris D. Eads Mr. & Mrs. Francis S. Eagle Mr. & Mrs. Wendell D. Edison Mr. & Mrs. Darryl L. Edmonds Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Edmondson Sr. Dr. Kathryn Edwards Ms. Peggy Evans Dr. & Mrs. Roy Ezell Dr. Stephen K. Felts Mr. & Mrs. Larry Foust Dr. Rand T. Frederiksen Mr. Toy Fuson Jr. Rev. Enoch Fuzz Mr. & Mrs. Dick Garner Mr. & Mrs. Glenn Gilmore Mr. Aubrey Givens Ms. Annette Glover Mr. & Mrs. Randy Gott Dr. Hiranya Gowda Dr. & Mrs. Burton Grant Mr. & Mrs. Scott D. Gray Mr. & Mrs. Bill Gregg Mr. & Mrs. David Gregory Mr. Jack Gritton Mr. Robert P. Gritton Mr. & Mrs. Brian K. Hallmark Mr. & Mrs. John G. Hardeman Ms. Janet Harrison

Ms. Victoria Heil Mrs. Dorothy Herzog Mr. David E. High Ms. Susan Hobbs Ms. Laura Hobson Mr. James T. Holbrook Mr. & Mrs. Fred Holladay Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Holt Mr. David T. Hooper Mr. & Mrs. Bryan Jacobs Mr. & Mrs. Dan Jordan Kiwanis Club of West Nashville Mr. & Mrs. James R. Knight Dr. & Mrs. Richard Light Dr. & Mrs. Newton Lovvorn Jr. Dr. & Mrs. Robert MacMillan Mr. Brian Mason Ms. Cheryl W. Mason Mrs. Alyne Massey Mr. and Mrs. Andy Mast Mr. & Mrs. Graham McKay Dr. & Mrs. David McKee Mr. & Mrs. Eugene W. McNeil Mr. Ronnie McNeil Ms. Vera Merritt Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Miller Dr. F. Michael Minch Mr. & Mrs. H. Petrie Mitchell Mr. & Mrs. Van Montague Mustard Seed Outreach Narrow Gate Foundation Drs. John & Margaret Norris Mr. & Mrs. Thomas W. Orcutt Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. Parker Mr. & Mrs. G. Allen Patton Jr. Mr. Michael Peek Ms. Sue Peters Ms. Margit Prosser Radiant Martha S. School Class Dr. Eric Raefsky & Ms. Victoria Heil Allan Rider Mr. & Mrs. Tom D. Robinson Mr. Jim Robinson Rosewood Foundation Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Rummage Mr. Wilson Sands Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Scarbrough

Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Scott III

Mr. Thomas Wayne Sharp

Gifts Made January 1, 2007—December 31, 2007

Mr. Phillip Sherrod Ms. Patricia Carter Ms. Martha Minchey Mrs. Patricia Shields Ms. Karen Conyer Ms. Arcela Molina Mr. & Mrs. Cecil Shuler Mr. Kenneth Cooper Jr. Mrs. Judy Nebhut Mr. & Mrs. H. David Smith Ms. Edith Costanza Mr. & Mrs. W.N. Nelson Mr. & Mrs. James L. Smithey Mr. & Mrs. Peter F. Counihan Mrs. Prudy Nichol Mr. & Mrs. Jack Spangler Mr. David Croslin Mr. & Mrs. David Orrell Ms. Brenda Spicer Mr. Harrison B. Davis Ms. Dorothy M. Owens Ph.D. Dr. & Mrs. Paul R. Stumb Ms. June Davis Dr. & Mrs. Joseph Parker Ms. Laurie Lea Swanson Mr. & Mrs. Richard H. Penney Mr. Paul Decker Mr. & Mrs. Jerry R. Primm Mr. & Mrs. Nick Tenpenny Mr. & Mrs. Benny F. Dedmon Ms. Mary Lynn Thoman Ms. Constance Demmas Ms. Mandy Ratzloff Dr. & Mrs. E. Dewey Thomas Dr. & Mrs. L. Rowe Driver Ms. Patsy W. Rawlins Mr. Frank Thomas II Scuba Adventures Mr. & Mrs. John Eason Mr. Russ Thomas Dr. & Mrs. E. William Ewers Mr. Charles D. Segal Mr. & Mrs. John Thomison Jr. Ariceli Fernandez Mr. Martin Sir Mr. Jason Thompson Mr. & Mrs. Ralph M. Fleming Mr. & Mrs. George Slocum Mr. & Mrs. Thomas S. Tignor Bee Leng Foo Mr. & Mrs. Lang Smith Mr. & Mrs. Will T. Vance Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Frank Ms. Patricia Smith Mr. & Mrs. George VandeWoude Ms. Katrina Frierson Mr. & Mrs. Samuel Stafford Ms. Jennifer Vest Mr. John Grab Mr. & Mrs. Phillip Staples Mr. & Mrs. Ronald H. Stewart Sr. Victory Fellowship Church Mrs. Eleanor Graves Mr. & Mrs. Gary Waller Ms. Esther Stoll Ms. Joan Gregory Mr & Mrs. James G. Walls Mrs. Elaine Griffin Alice H. Swartz Trust Ms. Traci Warner Mr. & Mrs. Gene E. Hendon Ms. Joyce Symans Ms. Mary Weeks Mr. & Mrs. Allan Hicks Mr. Allan Tackett West Nashville Civitan Club Mr. & Mrs. Richard E. Hoos Ms. Judy Takats Mr. & Mrs. James E. White Mr. Raymond Horton Ms. Clara Tapia Mr. Roger Wiggins Mr. & Mrs. Michael Ingram Mr. & Mrs. Jim Tate Jr. Mr. & Mrs. David W. Wiley Jr. Mr. & Mrs. Mickey Jacobs Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Taylor Mr. Robert Wilson Jr. Mr. & Mrs. Alvin Jones Mr. Robert Taylor Ms. Judith Wilson Mr. & Mrs. Richard Knight Ms. Kay Taylor-Pie Dr. & Mrs. Phillip Wines Mr. Ron Knox Ms. Linda Thoener Dr. Taylor Wray Mr. & Mrs. Frank Kyle Mrs. Emily Townes Ms. Wanda Yoder Mr. Dale Lambsdon Mr. Clarence Tucker Mr. Don Zuccarello Ms. Anne Leaver Mr. & Mrs. Guy Vanderpool Mr. & Mrs. John P. Lonas Mr. Paul Vanderwood Mr. & Mrs. George Vlahakis Mr. & Mrs. Stan Allen Mr. & Mrs. John Lumsdon Mr. & Mrs. Brad Arnold Mr. & Mrs. Mac Lynn Mr. & Mrs. William Warfield Mr. & Mrs. Thomas C. Ashcraft Mr. & Mrs. Laurel Marshall Mr. & Mrs. Byron Warner Jr. Ms. Martha Jane Peeples Avery Tracy Martin Mrs. Agnes Wells Mr. & Mrs. S. James Bachmann Mr. & Mrs. Clifford Masih Mr. Jack F. Williams Mr. Andrew Baker Ms. Laura N. McAlister Ms. Lynn M. Williams Rebecca Bates Ms. Kelly McBride Ms. Misty Williams Mr. & Mrs. William Wynns Ms. Mary Ann Beochy Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence McCarthy

Ms. Kammy McClurg

Mr. & Mrs. James McEuen

Mr. John McElwee

Ms. Janet Mendy

Mr. & Mrs. Arden Ritter McElroy

Middle TN Chinese Church of Christ

Mr. Kurt V. Berger

Mr. Dan Borger

Mr. & Mrs. Harold Bigham

Mr. & Mrs. Burt Bradford

Mr. & Mrs. Jim Byers

Mr. & Mrs. Daniel R. Brodbeck

Mrs. Tisha Zello

From the Heart

Non-Profit Org. U.S. Postage PAID Nashville, TN Permit 768



326 21st Avenue North Nashville, TN 37203

Phone: (615) 341-0808 Fax: (615) 341-0881

We're on the Web! www.faithmedical.org

Dr. Steve Stonehouse is a family physician working in health development in Central Asia. He worked part-time at FFMC from July—November, 2007 and shared the following with us.

The 42 year old thin gentleman, JL, who greeted me as I walked into the exam room, seemed anxious and frustrated from the start. He told me in detail how he had experienced sudden onset of severe headache, difficulty speaking, and right arm weakness 9 months earlier and how he still couldn't get his arm to work. He had not sought treatment for months after the problem started and was still trying to work, but finding it difficult with one useable arm. His speech difficulty seemed to have almost resolved, but he kept telling me "Doc, I just want my arm back". After reviewing all of his records and examining him, I told him that I was quite sure he had had a stroke, and that there was a good chance his arm would not ever work well, but that he might regain some function with rehabilitation. When he asked "Why did this have to happen to me Doc?" I told him that I thought God had an answer to that question, but that I didn't know if he was ready to hear it. His reply surprised me. He said, "Doc I believe Romans 8:28, but it's hard to accept sometimes". This opened the door for me to encourage him with the truth of God's faithfulness and power and love even in the middle of very difficult trials that don't always make sense. We talked through Romans 8:28 - "And we know that in all things God works for the good of those who love him, who have been called according to his purpose" - and reminded ourselves of several other promises from God's word. After discussing a few tests I thought we should do and making a plan to start rehabilitation, I asked if I could pray for him. He gratefully accepted the offer and we came together before God to ask for His guidance and presence and peace and healing. JL left with continued weakness in his arm, but with more peace and hope in his heart because of the promises of God.

It has been a great privilege for me to work at Faith Family Clinic while my family and I have been preparing to return to Central Asia. I have had the joy of working with the wonderful staff here who also believe the promises of God and who desire to share God's love with all who enter. Jesus cared about whole people and sought their restoration to wholeness in body, mind, and spirit. At Faith Family, I have witnessed a team in action who are in partnership with the Great Physician in his work of restoration and are dependent on Him for guidance and strength. May God continue to bless the ministry of Faith Family so that many more will find healing and wholeness and so that His name will be glorified.